
                                  Atlanta City Council  
                                     Meeting Minutes 
                                      June 2, 2015 
 
OPEN: The regular meeting of the Atlanta City Council was held on Tuesday June 2, 
2015 at the Atlanta Golf Course. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Fred 
Finchum at 7:30pm.  
 
ROLL CALL: Mayor Finchum, Billie Cheek, Bob Polley, Matt Clemmons, and Bill 
Moore, Amber Finchum and Adam McVey were all present.    
  
Motion by Bob Polley second by Matt Clemmons to approve minutes as presented. 
 
Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-yes                                McVey-yes 
                  Moore-yes                                       Finchum-yes   
                                                                                                  Motion Carries. 
 
Motion by Adam McVey second by Billie Cheek to pay all bills approved by their 
respective chairmen or as far as money allows. 
 
Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-yes                                McVey-yes 
                  Moore-yes                                      Finchum-yes    
                                                                                                   Motion Carries. 
 
Randy Brooks gave a report to the council on the Golf course operations. Brooks also had 
an offer from a band to play for no charge on the July 4th weekend.  Research was being 
done on a time to do different jobs at the course. Work schedules were being put together 
for July. 
 
Mike Harrison gave the council figures on the Electronic Recycling for clean-up day. The 
charge was $10 but did not completely cover the costs. Clean-up day went well. 
He reported that the city could buy the county’s motorized roller for $1000. The City has 
done some repairs on the roller since they we have used it. 
 
Mowing properties was also discussed and the Mayor went over a list of notices sent out 
for ordinance violations. 
Road patching was being done. 
 
City Attorney Bates gave the Council some proposed changes to the TelePharm 
agreement. Also work was being done on fund raising for the TelePharm project. He gave 



a short report on the proceeding over the Armstrong Building.  The next hearing will be 
to reconcile case reports put together by the Attorneys. 
 
Mayor Finchum reported that the well letters to the property owners will be going out by 
the end of the week.  
 
Alderman Polley asked how many stickers had been sold for Carts. The Mayor didn’t 
know exact numbers but several had been purchased.  
 
Alderman Moore reported that he would not be here for the next meeting. 
 
Alderwoman Finchum reported on some praises received for the Rescue Squad. 
  
Alderman McVey reported that he had talked to the elevator about moving some junk on 
their property. He also said that some areas needed cleaned up. The Council discussed 
how best to take care of the problem. 
 
Motion by Adam McVey second by Bob Polley to adjourned. 
 
          Roll Call: 
                   Polley-yes                                    Cheek-yes         
                 Clemmons-yes                                McVey-yes 
                  Moore-yes                                       Finchum-yes    
                                                                                                   Motion Carries. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm 
Kenneth Martin 
City Clerk 


